





# THE COMPASS

**Southern Road Primary School Newsletter** 

### Headteacher's Update

#### Friday 19th November

Firstly Happy Gurpurab to our Sikh families and friends celebrating the birth of Guru Nanak. It has been a very sporty last seven days at Southern Road with lots of events held outside the school and a few very successful ones hosted here on site. All of which were organised by the Newham School Sports Partnership based at the school. Last Friday we hosted the Newham New Age Kurling competition which a number of Newham schools attended. Our team did us proud by winning the silver. We then had a team attend the ten pin bowling competition on Monday held in Greenwich with 8 teams in total, our team took silver again!

Finally it was the Newham year 5/6 dance mats competition held here on Wednesday in the KS2 hall. I am pleased to say that this team did even better and took first place in the competition. Next up cross country!

Have a great weekend Mr MacGregor













## Safeguard question of the week

Today marks the end of Anti-bullying week, during collective worship over the last couple of weeks we have been thinking about kindness and how important it is to be a good friend. Please discuss this with your child, if they have any issues with friendships these can be dealt with during Talk Time or by speaking to their class teacher.

This week's question is: How can you keep yourself safe when your friend is being unkind

to you?



Well done to this week's winner of the safeguarding question, Mrs Chance.

Mrs Chance has put together a very detailed risk assessment for a visit taking place to Cody Dock next week. She has thought carefully about how to keep the children safe whilst on the visit. We hope the Year 5 children who are attending have a fantastic time.



Website:





**Contact:** 0208 471 9048



Email:

info@southernroadprimary.com

### **Children in Need Competition**

Don't forget to design your own Pudsey bear competition to raise money for Children in Need. Prizes include book vouchers and mini golf tickets. Thankyou to all the entries so far



### Year group class work 'shout out of the week.'

Year 2 recreated Monet's 'Water Lilies and bridge' in preparation for their visit to the National Gallery in two weeks time. Truly amazing art work. Well done!







Website:

www.southernroadprimary.com



Contact:

0208 471 9048



Email:

info@southernroadprimary.com



@SouthernRoadPri